Township-of Hampshire

County Of Kane State Of Illinois

Minutes of Annual Town Meeting
December 15, 2020

In accordance with the Illinois statutes, the Annual Town Meeting of Hampshire Township, Kane County,
Illinois was called to order by the Town Clerk, Lori Marwig on Tuesday, December 15, 2020 at 7:00 pm. The
meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. There were 15 persons in attendance.

The clerk asked for nominations for a Moderator. Jody Remakel nominated Steve Gustafson. After no other
nominations, a motion was made by Roger Paddock to close the nominations and appoint Steve Gustafson as
moderator and set the moderators salary at $40. Jim Feld seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Steve Gustafson declined the moderator’s salary. The Clerk administered the oath of the moderator. Steve
Gustafson assumed the duties of the moderator.

The Moderator asked everyone to review the agenda. A motion was made by Jody Remakel to accept the
agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Evelyn Bicknese and passed unanimously.

After reviewing the minutes of the April 10, 2018 Annual Town Meeting, Evelyn Bicknese pointed out a
grammar error in the Assessor’s Report. It shall read Prairie Ridge is busy with homes being built, not Prairie
Ridge is busy will homes being built. A motion was made by Linda Gustafson that the minutes be approved
with the correction. The motion was seconded by Evelyn Bicknese and passed unanimously.

After reviewing the Annual Treasurer’s Report for the fiscal year ending February 29, 2020, a motion was
made by Roger Paddock to accept the report as presented. The motion was seconded by Jim Feld and then
passed unanimously.

The Township does not have any excess equipment.

On the agenda there was an item for approval to authorize the Hampshire Township to purchase the alley
between the Road District and Township properties. Supervisor Remakel provided an explanation of what is
currently going on and that the taxpayers’ approval is needed to move forward with the purchase. A motion was
made by Jody Remakel to authorize the approval of the Hampshire Township to purchase the alley between the
Road District and Township properties. Linda Gustafson seconded the motion and it was approved
unanimously by all those present.

The Moderator asked for comments from the audience. There was none.

A motion was made by Roger Paddock that we set the next Annual Town Meeting for April 13th, 2021 at 7:30
pm. The motion was seconded by Evelyn Bicknese and carried unanimously. There being no further business,
a motion was made by Jody Remakel that the meeting be adjourned. It was seconded by Jim Feld and carried
unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:12 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

Lori Marwig
Township Clerk
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